

Langton Primary School
Langton
Malton
North Yorkshire
YO17 90P

Tel/Fax: 01653 658236 Email: admin@langton.n-yorks.sch.uk www.langton.n-yorks.sch.uk

8th April 2024

Dear Parents,

I hope you all had a very enjoyable Easter break. You will have seen the learning and many activities your children experienced last term through our newsletter, sent out on the last day of the Spring term.

The children have enjoyed sporting fixtures; the pop-up library; visitors into school including Rev Cate and Mr Clayton, talking to Ouse about volcanoes; bikeability; Forest schools; Power Down Pete, Farm visits and World Book day, not to mention the FoLS disco and Easter decoration activities on the last day of term. All the children enjoyed a particularly special visit to the Planetarium, held at Langton Hall gym. This was part of National Science Week and arranged by Mrs Huntriss. It was an amazing experience to go inside the big dome and explore the planets and universe in more detail. Thank you to Langton Hall for letting us use your gym once again. For a relatively short term we were all been very busy.

I want to say a big thank you to FoLS and all parents for their continued support of Langton School and their children's learning. It is much appreciated. A particular thanks also to Mrs Stibbards who provided the Easter decorations around the outside and inside of school, and the boiled eggs for Easter decorating!

Thank you to everyone who came to parents evening. We hope you all found it interesting and informative to see and hear about your children's learning. Foss parents' evenings have been rearranged for this week and next. You should have received an email with details. If not, please contact the school office.

We are introducing a separate work sharing session for Parents to come into school at 3.30pm one day so the children can share their work and books with you. We hope this will give you more time to see the learning and we know the children enjoy sharing their work with you. Please look out for the date in May.

Thank you again to those who were able to donate to Red Nose Day. All donations will be sent to the charity and I know will be put to good use. The children spent some of the day learning about the work of the charity.

There have been class assemblies and celebration assemblies this term, which we hope you have enjoyed. Celebration assemblies will return to Friday mornings for the Summer term at 9.05am. Please look out for the KS1 and KS2 messages telling you when your child will be participating.

Head of School: Mrs Linda Bowman Chair of Governors: Mr Howard Widdall





Please can I ask everyone who comes to school in cars to be mindful of where they park when picking up and dropping off. Like all small, rural primary schools, it was not designed or positioned with cars in mind. As you know, the school is situated on the narrowest part of the road through the village. Please do not park in the bus box or in front of the School House as this causes problems with visibility and for the residents getting in and out of the houses next to and opposite the school, as well as flow of traffic through the village. Please do not park in residential driveways or farm tracks. Residents and farmers need access, at all times. Please park up the village towards Langton Hall and walk down to drop off or collect your children. We appreciate your support and consideration in this matter.

The winning house, this term, for house points is Howard-Vyse. As a reward for the winning house, **pupils in Howard-Vyse can have a dress-down (own clothes) day on Friday 12th April.** As part of our behaviour policy we use a traffic light system to reward good work and behaviour. Children who reach the rainbow at the top of the traffic lights receive a raffle ticket. Each term raffle tickets are put in a bag and one drawn out for each class. The winning tickets for this term are: Penny in Derwent; Molly in Foss; Alistair in Ouse and Joel in Rye. Each received a £5 Amazon voucher. Congratulations to all.

We look forward to seeing you all again tomorrow, on Tuesday 9th April, for the start of the Summer term.

With regards,

Linda Bowman.